SOLANO COUNTY PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

  
APPROVED MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING HELD

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2010
 Field Trip to Fairfield-Suisun Sewer District Property, Suisun Marsh Natural History Association’s Wildlife Center, and Sandy Beach County Park
 

Commission Members Present:
Riddle, Hermsmeyer, Whited, Leong
Commission Member Excused:
Alvarez
Staff Present:
Parks Services Manager Daniel Sykes, Park Ranger Supervisor Richard Chandler, Facilities Operations Manager Jason Campbell, Jeff Eichenberger, Deputy County Counsel Dan Wolk
1. Call to Order and Approval of Agenda
Chair Hermsmeyer called the meeting to order at 8:30 am.  The agenda was approved by general consent.

2. Visit to Fairfield-Suisun Sewer District (FSSD), Cordelia.  Greg Baatrip of FSSD toured the Commissioners around the 50kW wind turbines that provide electrical power for FSSD, and provided general information about the construction of the turbines.  
3. Mid-Year Budget Update and Funding Issues.  Sykes reviewed the current financial status of the Parks and Recreation Division budget, which is experiencing an approximately $100,000 rollover deficit from last fiscal year, due to unrealized tax and park fee revenues in spring 2009.  Staff provided information about revenues and use of volunteers at the parks, and the possible closure of parks if additional County general funds could not be provided.  County Parks Staff would be presenting a request to the Board of Supervisors on February 23, 2010 for additional funds.
4. Visit to Wildlife Center of Suisun Marsh Natural History Association (SMNHA), in Suisun City.  Monique Liguori of the SMNHA provided a digital video presentation that was created due to grant funding from the Fish and Wildlife Propagation Fund program, and showed the Commissioners two restored aviaries that were also grant-funded. 
5. Presentation of proposed wind turbine locations around Sandy Beach Park.  County Staff (Campbell, Eichenberger, Chandler) toured Commissioners around the park to show them two proposed locations for 50kW wind turbines that could provide electrical power to the park.  Commissioners and Staff shared information about the potential visual and noise impacts of the two sites.  Commissioner Leong was particularly concerned about noise impacts of the turbines in the campground.  County Staff will be returning to the Commission at a future meeting with further information about the wind turbine power proposals as the project progresses.
6. The Commission returned to the County Government Center at approximately 1:30 pm, and the meeting was adjourned.  Next regular meeting will be on March 11, 2010 at 5:30 pm.[image: image1.png]
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